## TCPAAA – REGION ONE MINUTES MAY 8, 2010 – HOST, WEBSTER

Call to order by – Carroll Bagley @ 10 am
Prayer by - Carolyn Corbin
Pledges by – Leo  $\sim$  (Honor the Texas Flag, I pledge allegiance to thee, Texas, one State under God, one and indivisible.)

Welcome – Ray Smiley Speaker – James Latham

Mr. Latham has been in Law Enforcement for a number of years. At present time, he is with the Auto Theft Division, and his division has a bait vehicle. He demonstrated the computer program to us at this Region One meeting, all of the information was very interesting to all who attended.

Minutes accepted as presented Treasurers report - General fund \$2501.36 - Scholarship fund \$7128.26 NO Birthdays or Anniversaries for the month

## **OLD BUSINESS:**

Fundraisers – Evalyn same inventory as last month

Scholarships and Inventory - Mildred - spoke on the products the State had left over and asked for everyone to purchase these things at the Region One meetings until all is gone.

Convention 2011 update – Meeting was held after the regular meeting by Sandi Liaison Officers Forum was discussed. This is to get more of our Police officers involved in the Regions in the State.

No roll call at this meeting.

## **NEW BUSINESS:**

NEW INDEPENDENT MEMBERS From La Porte Mr. Phillip & Vickie Ferguson Mr. Don Williams

Bylaws - The bylaw committee is Charles Billingsley and Tom Lane - no report.

Monthly Host list will be addressed at a later meeting. Per Jeanne Canales

Audit – The Audit Committee is David Miller, Deb Smith and Jessica Sanchez for 2009.

Monthly Board meeting – Decision was made to have a Board Meeting 30 minutes before the regular meeting each month.

Delegates for the 2010 convention were elected: Delegate Non Sworn, Carroll Bagley
Delegate Sworn, Paul Brown

Adjourned @ 1:30pm <> Respectfully Submitted <> Mildred Deal <> Secretary e-mail activity reports to m-deal@sbcglobal.net and Charles Billingsley at Charl.Bill@yahoo.com

The Brenham CPAAA had a bake sale on May 8th and raised over \$1000. We had a Blood drive in April and

members provided snacks for National Communications Week and National Police Week.

COP Training was held 3 nights in May and there are 12 people from the last class participating. We look forward to them becoming members of the Citizens on Patrol. During May the COPS have helped at several events such as the Maifest parades and Maifest, Blinn Graduation, two drive thru fundraisers, and a fingerprinting event at Walgreens.

The Montgomery County Sheriffs Citizens Academy Alumni Association has had another eventful month.

Our Academy Coordinator, Sgt. Brice Herring, was invited to again be an escort on the 5th Lone Star Honor Flight to Washington DC. WWII Veterans were honored with a send-off early Saturday morning on their way to tour the WWI Memorial, the National Mall, Tomb of the Unknown Soldier at Arlington National Cemetery, and other places of interest.

Saturday, May 22, we had a booth at the Tommy Gage Wild Game Cook-Off named in honor of the Montgomery County Sheriff. Our booth was decorated and named "Sgt. Shrek's Wild Game Cookers". Proceeds raised during this event go to P.L.E.A.S.E (Providing Law Enforcement Agencies Specialized Equipment) and The Texas Fraternal Order of Police Foundation.

We invite you to visit our new website at www.mocotxsca.org.

The 2010.1 Citizens Academy Class graduated on May 20th and several joined our alumni association. We now have 115 members.

Our current project is a special fundraiser. 1st prize is a 9mm Springfield XD package with carrying case and lots of extras; 2nd prize is a 3-day/2-night stay at Piney Shores Resort on Lake Conroe with dinner for 2 at Saltgrass Steakhouse; 3rd prize is a \$200 Academy gift card. Prizes will be awarded August 9, 2010 at 7pm at Applebees in Conroe. You do not need to be present to win. Tickets are \$1 each or 6 for \$5.

Charron Cales, Secretary MCSCAAA csc1975@gmail.com

PCPAAA Region 1 Report for June Meeting

May brought the first general membership meeting in our new facility. We had no guest topic and the large group attending were able to tour the Police Department with Officer

Pace, every one had a wonderful time and enjoyed all the little tidbits he shared on the trials and tribulations of moving to a new building... He is quite the comedian so I understand.

During our business meeting we were thanked for supporting the grand opening event and the Officers Award Banquet.

We have three new recruits graduating from the police academy on the 25<sup>th</sup> and will be taking a van for those that would like to attend and support our new team members. The Pear Run was very successful and had 503 registered runners. Monies raised were in excess of \$20,000.00, our net was \$18,000.00, we see great things in the future for this event. We have 2 new life members and 8 new members from the last graduating class attended our general meeting for the first time.

We were requested to assist with mirrors for the exercise room in the new building as this was not budgeted in the plans. We will support this request not exceeding 2,500.00. Appreciation letters were given to members for help in physically moving to the Cullen address and the outstanding job done by the Pear Run Committee.

There was a discussion regarding TPCAAA and upcoming bylaw changes and board suggestions.

Our volunteer hours for May	were	
Handicap Enforcement Total	YTD	\$57,532.80

Advance Classes begin June 3<sup>rd</sup> and end July 8<sup>th</sup>. Concerts and Movies in the Park began and continue every Friday night though the summer, volunteers are always welcome.

Sandi Miller (Houston)